
What have we been up to this week?  

6B bubble have been    

thinking about gratitude ñ

each day they are asked a 

pertinent question such as 

What aspect of your  

personality are you most 

g r a t e f u l  f o r ?  W h a t  

relationship are you most grateful for? They have 

produced a beautiful book of their reflections.  

 

6W bubble have made a newspaper detailing 

what a return to school has been like for our     

children.  

Our older children participated 

in a live zoom session with the 

Multi -Story Orchestra. Together, 

they helped create a piece of 

music.  

Our key worker children have 

made amazing pasta art ñ both 

bubbles are made up of mixed 

age groups and we are very 

proud of how well the children  

collaborate.  

This week we welcomed back some of 

our Reception children. It has been    

wonderful to see the children settle back 

into school. Although their classrooms 

look a little different, the children have 

loved playing in the home corner, water 

tray and outside equipment. They have 

adapted very 

well and are now 

experts in hand 

washing and   

social distancing!  
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Headteacherõs Challenge #9. 

We would like more children to    

engage in this challenge so we are 

extending it for one more week.  

See page 3  

 

 Black Lives Matter  

  



                      
 

We will continue to email weekly newsletters 

with school  updates and we will contact you 

more immediately if anything changes. Please        

continue to check the school website,  

ParentMail, Instagram and Twitter.   

 

You can still call the office on: 0207 639 1724,  

or email on admin@smmsprimary.co.uk.  

 

The office will be open for telephone calls 

from 8:30am ñ3:30pm Monday to Friday TERM 

TIME ONLY.  

 

Class Dojo  

 

Thank you to all parents who have 

newly logged into Class Dojo. We hope that this 

platform will enable you to communicate better 

with your class teacher particularly if your child is 

not in school yet.  
 

You should have  received an email with a link to 

class dojo so that you can set up your free  

account. Class Dojo works best on a PC/Laptop/

Table but you can also use it on your phone.  
 

We would like to be able to give feedback to  

children on their learning so please can you  

upload pictures of childrenõs work so that teachers 

can comment on them.  The most effective way 

to do this is to upload photos of completed pieces 

of work or activities that they are particularly 

proud of. We would like you to upload at least 

two photos per week so that teachers can  

provide feedback for your child. If you need help 

with this, please contact the school office.  

Returning to School  

Our key worker bubbles are very nearly full which means that we may not be able to             

accommodate many more children from key workers Iõm afraid.  

We may be able to open a Year 1 bubble in a week or two ñplease keep an eye on your 

emails.  

We are planning to have a transition week during the week beginning 13th July whereby we 

invite all children into school for an hour to meet their new teacher whilst maintaining social  

distancing guidelines.  

Safeguarding  

If you or someone you know requires        

support, you can contact:  

 

Southwark Social Services  

 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/social -

care -and -support   

phone 020 7525 1921 - during office hours  

phone 020 7525 5000 - out of hours,  

evenings and weekends  

email  RAD@southwark.gov.uk    

 

NSPCC Childline  

 

Phone 0800 1111  

Free School Meal  

Vouchers Update  

We are thrilled that the  

government has announced 

that we are able to authorise food vouchers for 

the summer holidays for all families eligible for free 

school meals following an extensive campaign by 

Marcus Rashford. Please check with the office if 

you are not currently receiving these but think you 

may be eligible. Click here  for more information. 

We will be in touch when we know more about 

how or when this will happen.  

Since lockdown, we have sent out £9236 in food 

vouchers to our families who are eligible for free 

school meals. We are really proud to have  

supported families where we could.  

Please note that if children are attending school,  

they will no longer receive food vouchers as they 

will have lunch in school each day.  
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